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December 2020

Message from Our President …

Dear Christian Friends:

Is the glass half full or half empty?


That’s an age-old question that everyone keeps asking themselves.  We, as Christians, need to keep focusing ourselves on the many blessings our Lord gives us even as the current pandemic seems to be getting worse.


As of this writing (and I emphasize “as of this writing” because it seems to change every other day), we are once again changing the way in which we Worship and the Worship times.  Our Task Force met and came up with recommendations to our Church Council which they then approved.

(“As of this writing” has now become “between writing and printing”)


We will now hold four services with a maximum of 15 people each Sunday on Christmas morning in front of our Church at 9:00 a.m., 9:30 a.m., 10:00 a.m., and 10:30 a.m. if we are not allowed back inside by then.  If we are allowed back inside, we will have our side Chapel Christmas Services at 8:45 a.m. and 9:30 a.m. and our usual 10:30 a.m. Service inside.  We will also reintroduce pick-up Communion from your car if you choose not to attend any of our in-person celebrations.


Obviously, our Annual Congregational Meeting Part One was not held.  Instead we are mailing all members a proposed 2021 budget as prepared by our Financial Chair, Kay Pushman, which was approved by the Council.  Also included are the four candidates recommended for election to the Church Council by our Nominating Committee and approved by the Council.  There is room for other candidates if you choose to write in a name.  This must all be returned to the Church office on or before December 15, 2020.


Traditionally the Church Council does not meet in the month of December during the Holiday Season.  We next meet January 22, 2021 at 2:30 p.m. when the Council will elect new officers for the year.

Praise the Lord!

Jerry Brady

Council President
